Annual reporting meeting in Akhalkalaki

On February 5, 2019, the Primate of the Armenian Diocese in Georgia, His Grace Bishop
Vazgen Mirzakhanyan presided over the general reporting meeting at the Samtskhe-Javakheti
and Tsalka's General Prelacy (Armenian Diocese in Georgia). The working and financial reports
of the General Prelacy were presented at the meeting. The clergy and staff of the Diocesan
Headquarters and four cultural and educational centers of the General Prelacy were in

attendance.

The Diocesan Primate gave opening remarks, welcomed the attendees, conveyed blessing of
His Holiness, Karekin I, Supreme Patriarch and Catholicos of All Armenians, appreciated the
service of clergy and work of Diocesan officials and invited them to represent 2018 activity
report of the General Prelacy.

Secretary of the General Prelacy Armenuhi Petrosyan shortly presented at the screen
large-scale activities of the churches, centers and Diocesan Headquarters, afterwards
accountant of the General Prelacy Ruzanna Yeremyan presented at the same screen the
detailed financial rg@rt Samtskhe — Javakheti's General Prelacy and the Diocese.
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Afterwards, a discussion took place, during which both clergymen and officials made
suggestions that had a positive response from the Diocesan Primate.

It was decided to hold properly the jubilee events of Komitas Vardapet (celibate priest) and
Hovhannes Tumanyan in local settlements as well. His Grace Bishop Vazgen Mirzakhanyan
instructed the leadership of the General Prelacy to be in direct contact with the Ministries of
Education and Science, Diaspora and Culture of Armenia and receive the necessary materials
and literature for appropriate activities of the General Prelacy.
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